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AUA Responds to ASCRS Advisory on Alpha-blocker Therapy and Intraoperative Floppy Iris Syndrome

LINTHICUM, MD, August 22, 2006—The American Urological Association (AUA) today joined the American Society of Cataract and Refractive Surgery (ASCRS) in alerting patients about potential difficulties during cataract surgery in patients taking alpha-blocker therapy for benign prostatic hyperplasia (BPH) and certain other types of lower urinary tract symptoms. Patients taking these drugs should share this information with their ophthalmologists prior to surgery.

During cataract surgery, surgeons dilate the patient’s pupil with eyedrops that stimulate the iris dilator muscle. This dilation allows access to the clouded lens which can then be removed and replaced with an artificial lens implant. Alpha-blockers also affect the iris dilator muscle and can cause Intraoperative Floppy Iris Syndrome (IFIS) in which the pupil does not remain well dilated during surgery. If the pupil constricts suddenly and the eye surgeon is not prepared, this can increase the chances of certain surgical complications.  

“Patients with benign prostatic hyperplasia have benefited greatly from the introduction of alpha blocker therapy into standard treatment protocols,” said AUA President Lawrence Ross, M.D. “However, patients with cataracts who may be candidates for surgery should be sure to alert their eye surgeon so that additional steps can be taken to avoid complications.”

David Chang, M.D., chair of the ASCRS Flomax Task Force, along with John R. Campbell, M.D. published a retrospective and prospective study of 1,600 patients that first identified IFIS in patients taking tamsulosin (commonly known as Flomax). In 2006, he presented research at the ASCRS scientific symposium in San Francisco showing that using modified surgical techniques in patients taking the drug produced excellent surgical success rates with no increase in complications.

“The key is for patients to inform their ophthalmologist when they are taking this or any other prostate drugs prior to eye surgery,” Dr. Chang said in the ASCRS statement. “This is not something that you would ordinarily think to tell your eye doctor.”

About the American Urological Association: Founded in 1902 and headquartered near Baltimore, Maryland, the American Urological Association, Inc. is the pre-eminent professional organization for urologists, with more than 15,000 members throughout the world. An educational nonprofit 501(c)(3) organization, the AUA pursues its mission of fostering the highest standards of urologic care by carrying out a wide variety of programs for members and their patients, including UrologyHealth.org, an award-winning on line patient education resource, and the American Urological Association Foundation.
